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Celebrating June Birthdays 
 

  7 - Vikki Sanchez 
10 - Wendy Bean 
13 - Temre Marciano 
15 - Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins 
22 - Karen Johnston 

Attribution: clipart-library.com 
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Message from the President 

 
Hello to my fellow Fallbrook Quilt Guild members and friends. 
 
This will be my last newsletter message to all of you!  I have truly enjoyed the 
last two years of the guild presidency and I want to thank everyone for their help, 
encouragement, and support for these two years. It has been a great opportunity 
to meet so many new friends and to get to know some of you much better. 
 
This June meeting is going to be quite busy but there are lots of fun things 
going on. Our Roll With It Challenge will finally end and I think you will see some 
amazingly creative projects in the entries. Our potluck dinner is always fun and 
filling and I hear Ann has a game. She is so creative!  We will end with the 
initiation of the Officers for the next guild year, 2024/2025. We will be holding 
the drawing for our Opportunity Quilt also. Big happenings this month!! The 
newsletter has all the information you need to know. 
 
Remember to bring your projects to share. 
 
Our next guild meeting will be Thursday, June 6, 2024. We will meet, as usual, 
at the Fallbrook Community Center on Heald Road. The doors will open at 
5:30pm and the meeting will start at 6:00pm. 
 
The next FQG Board meeting will be Wednesday, June 12, 2024 at the Fallbrook 
Regional Health Center on East Mission Road starting at 1:00pm. 
 
Enjoy your craft and appreciate your talent! 
 

Sharon Boehm  

FQG Outgoing President    
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Message from the 1st VP 
I hope you all enjoyed Anne Sonner’s presentation last month that covered her 
journey from traditional to modern/art quilts. From what I heard, the workshop 
was a lot of fun.  
 
The annual summer potluck will conclude my term as 1st VP and I want to tell 
you what a pleasure it has been to serve the guild in this capacity. I truly enjoy 
planning the meetings, choosing speakers and events I think most everyone will 
enjoy. With that in mind, I do have something planned for June that I’m sure 
you will enjoy. Along with the CHALLENGE UNVEILING, there will be a second 
activity that will keep you on your toes. And as was revealed in May, I am staying 
on in an informal position working with Penny to provide games and fun events 
throughout the year. 
 
The Challenge unveiling this month should be exciting. As you know, 
participants were each using one of three different themes, colors and blocks. I 
hope to display everything on the available stands and tables. Mara Wood and 
Carol Carpenter have agreed to act as judges while you, the membership can 
vote on your favorite quilt overall. A small prize will be awarded in each theme 
category.  
 
Happy Stitching, 

 
Ann Turley 
1st Vice President 
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Messages from the 2nd VP  
2nd VP Reporting 

Our last speaker, Anne Somers, gave us lots to think about in her program but 
really got the class not only thinking outside the box but actually doing "outside 
the box" quilting. Hopefully everyone will bring their creations to the next 
meeting to share their work, finished or not. Hint Hint. 
 

 
******July Meeting News***** 

Since our next regular meeting falls on July 4.......and the following week the 
community center is already booked....and we just can't miss getting 
together....we are having a special event...  
And EVERYONE is invited!! 
               

Please join the Fallbrook Quilt Guild at their 
July Quilting Event "Honoring Our Veterans" 

 
Fallbrook Regional Health Facility  

1636 E. Mission Road 
July 11, 2024 at 1pm 

 
We will meet the invited veterans, and possibly their families, as we present them 
each with a quilt, as a small token of our thanks for their service to our country. 
             
Refreshments will be served and patriotic attire is encouraged. 
 
 

A LITTLE HELP NEEDED 
I have a number of quilts to be given at the Veterans party that need binding. 
They are throw-sized and can be done all by machine – no hand work necessary 
– unless hand work is what you enjoy. If you need directions to do them by 
machine I will gladly share that technique with you. 
 
We also need help setting up the room where the party will be held; I will have a 
sign-up sheet for that at our June Meeting. 
 
From Penny and the guild board. 
 

Penny Bottomly 

2nd Vice President 
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Messages from Membership 
General meeting 5/2/24 

 37 people in attendance- 
o  34 members  
o  2 guests 
o  1 speaker 

 9 members renewed their membership 
o 8 paid renewals 
o 1 past president exempt from dues 

 88 paid memberships 

Membership Reminder 

 It’s that time of year again! Time for to join or renew your Fallbrook Quilt 
Guild membership!  

 To be included in our 2024–2025 membership roster, please submit your 
membership form and dues by the August 1st meeting.  

 The form is found on the website and the attachment with June 
newsletter distribution email. Dues are $50 payable by cash or check.  

 Please mail your form and payment to:  

 Fallbrook Quilt Guild P. O. Box 1704 Fallbrook, CA 92088  

 Or bring it to the next General Meeting on June 6th.  

 

Ardis Duhachek  

Membership Chair 
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Photos for Membership Roster 
Say Cheese!  Over the next few months at our General Meetings, our 
photographer Lianne Corbin will be taking new pictures of each member to be 
used in our 2024-2025 Membership Roster. Please make yourself available to 
her and don’t forget to say, “cheese!” 

Becky Forbes 
FQG Incoming President 
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Upcoming Events 

 
You are invited to the Fallbrook Historical Society Annual Open House on June 8th 
from 1:00pm to 4:00pm. The theme is year is ‘Scraps of History.” The Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild History group will be displaying their Fallbrook History Quilts. These 
history quilts were made and shown at the 2017, 2019 and 2023 Quilt shows. 
Quilts will cover a variety of Fallbrook history, such as the Odd Fellows Cemetery, 
the Airport, Railroad, Reche School house and much more.  
 
Lastly, after three rounds of making Fallbrook history quilts, the Fallbrook Quilt 
Guild History group has disbanded.  
 
 Submitted by Ardis Duhachek 
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2025 Patchwork Pirates Quilting Cruise 
Embark on a delightful fusion of quilting and cruising excellence with Stitchin' Heaven 

on this captivating 7-night Caribbean Cruise! Join the creative voyage led by quilting 
virtuosos Donna Thomas and Wendy Mathson. Refine your quilting prowess amid the 

enchanting Caribbean backdrop. 
 

2025 Patchwork Pirates Quilting Cruise (stitchinheaven.com) 


